

Town of Wanson

Select Board

542 Liberty Street Hanson, Massachusetts 02341 (781) 293-2131 FAX (781) 294-0884 www.hanson-ma.gov





Tuesday, January 31, 2023 at 6:00pm Select Board's meeting room, Town Hall Open session

- 1. **CALL TO ORDER**
 - Pledge of Allegiance
- II. **PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENTS & UPCOMING MEETINGS**
- III. **NEW BUSINESS**
 - 1. Elder Affairs update
 - 2. Strategic Planning update
 - 3. Green Hanson would like to use the Town Green on April 29
 - 4. Update on Veterans Services Officer position
 - 5. Accept donation to the Hanson Conservation Commission for purchasing materials for future bog bridge(s) that will be located on Hanson Conservation Properties.
 - a. Marianne DiMascio \$250
 - 6. Camp Kiwanee Commission
 - a. Selling wood at Camp Kiwanee
 - b. Implementing a Military discount 20%
 - c. Hosting a Bridal Show on 05/07/23.
- ONE DAY LIQUOR LICENSES IV.
 - 1. 02/09/23 5:00pm 7:00pm Dance Melissa Scarrissi
- ٧. APPROVE OPEN SESSION MINUTES
 - 1. January 24, 2023
- VI. **TOWN ADMINISTRATOR REPORT**
- VII. <u>ADJOURNMENT</u>

ANNOUNCEMENTS

- 1. Nomination Papers for the May 20th TOWN ELECTION are now available at the Town Clerk's office for the following offices:
- Moderator for a 3 year term
- 2 Select Board for 3 year terms
- Assessor for a 3 year term
- Board of Health for a 3 year term
- Cemetery Commissioner for a 3 year term
- Planning Board for a 5 year term
- Hanson Housing Authority for a 5 year term
- 2 Trustees of Public Library for 3 year terms
- Whitman-Hanson Regional School
 - o District Committee PreK-12 for a 3 year term
- Water Commissioner for 3 year terms

Each candidate, prior to obtaining blank nomination papers, shall sign a statement containing his/her name and address and the Town Office for which he/she intends to be a candidate.

The last day to obtain nomination papers is Monday, March 27, 2023 and nomination papers must be returned to the Town Clerk's Office by 5 PM Friday, March 31.

2. The Treasurer/Collector for the Town of Hanson wishes to inform residents that the 3rd and 4th quarter Real estate and Personal property tax bills for fiscal year 2023 were mailed, and will be due on February 1, 2023 and May 1, 2023, respectively.

We urge any taxpayer who has not received a bill to contact the treasurer/collector's office at 781 293-2422.

UPCOMING MEETINGS

Select Board – February 7, 2023